
 The Diocese of 
Knoxville Cursillo Week-
end this past August 26

th
 

through the 29
th
 was fabu-

lous. I Greatly enjoyed 
over 70 hours with my 
nineteen year old grand-
son, Joseph, his dad, 
Russ, my son-in-law, and 
over thirty Catholic Men 
of "like mind" regarding 
God and His crea-
tions. Daily Cursillo dis-
cussions focused on lov-
ing God, loving family, 
loving neighbors, loving 
yourself, loving significant 
others, and what that spe-
cifically means. Since my 
wife of 53 years had re-
cently gone to be with the 
Lord, I was particularly 
pleased to have my 
grandson and son-in-law 
comfort me during the 
Cursillo. We learned a lot 
about ourselves and how 
we each loved and re-
spected each other.  

  During this spe-
cial weekend, constructive 
insights were presented to 
grow our faith by improv-
ing our holiness through 
more in-depth study, and 
forward reaching actions. 
Personally, I was deeply 
touched and moved to 
think about new “outreach 
action-efforts” and new 
directions that build on 
three significant thoughts. 
(1) Look into yourself to 
determine who you were 
and who you are now. (2) 
Think not about how you 
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started your life; it's how 
you finish your life that 
counts. (3) Loving God, 
loving neighbors, and lov-
ing yourself requires mak-
ing substantial efforts to 
know much more about 
God, neighbors, yourself 
and those you love. Each 
of us needs to realize that 
love is NOT an emotion, it 
is a decision. These funda-
mental thoughts made me 
think about my existing 
family with five grown chil-
dren (44 to 53 years old, 
three sons and two daugh-
ters) and ten grand-kids 
(14 to 28 years old, eight 
grandsons and two grand-
daughters). 
 My “impossible 
wish” is that I had learned 
what the Cursillo Weekend 
had taught me sooner 
about His Love Command-
ment, and that I had put 
this Cursillo knowledge 
into practice with my own 
loved ones over thirty 
years ago. While all my 
family are loving and car-
ing people only a relatively 
few are practicing Catho-
lics, some “dabble” in non-
denominational services, 
some do not want to hear 
anything about Jesus 
Christ or care to be a part 
of any growing piety dis-
cussions on the many 
treasures (the Eucharist, 
the Sacraments, Adora-
tion, etc.) God has given 
us. It is my conclusion that 
these very diverse family 

piety profiles probably 
evolved from my own abdi-
cation of the responsibility 
to Sheppard and direct my 
children for thirty odd 
years of my own middle 
life (what I was to who I 
am now). 
 Moving forward on 
what I am and know now, I 
can begin to plan on how I 
wish to finish my life by 
taking steps to build 
"bridges of love", starting 
within my own family. 
There are significant op-
portunities for us to answer 
God’s call to make more 
loving family relationships. 
We need to get with each 
family member “one-on-
one” to confirm our love 
and affection for them and 
to describe and share our 
heartfelt love for them, so 
we can know each other 
better, and discuss God’s 
love for us. These conver-
sations of “Love” then be-
come the fundamental ba-
sis of knowledge in each 
other that can form the 
decision for everlasting 
love and respect between 
each heart that we touch.   
 Wouldn't Our Lord 
be pleased with all our 
families initiating an 
"outreach" program. For 
each family member could 
then hold up things they 
admire, love and respect 
about each other, and that 
they need to know about 
us, them, and Him? 
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De colores 

Knoxville Diocese Calendar 

 

Women’s Spanish Weekend, October 14-17 

Regional Encounter, October 22-24, Indianapolis, Indiana 

Men’s Spanish Weekend, November 4-7  

School of Leaders, November 13 

 
CURSILLO’S 

HELPING HANDS 
ARE YOURS! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Volunteer to help 
or run for office 

on the  
Secretariat 

Members of the Secretariat 
 

Spiritual Director—Fr. Alex Waraksa, St. Patrick, 2518 W Andrew Johnson Hwy, Morristown, TN 
37814  (423) 586-9174, awaraksa@hotmail.com 
Lay Director—James Heath, 117 Deer Run Circle, Crossville, 38555 931-788-2569, jim-
heath@charter.net 
Pre-Cursillo—Angela Feltz, 3019 Rambling Road, Maryville, 37801, 865-719-0280, angela-
feltz127@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo—Steve Pacitti, 34000 Highway 72, Loudon, 37774 865-458-6717, ste-
vepacitti@hughes.net 
Co-Cursillo— Greg English, 296 Davey Crocket Rd., Limestone, TN, 37681 
423-257-3595, gregeng47@gmail.com 
Co-Cursillo, Spanish—Beatriz Rincan, 3225 Hedrick Lane Cleveland 37323 
423-614-0296, gmexicutie857@hotmail.com 
Post-Cursillo—Dick Shriver, 2000Cedar Lane, Knoxville, TN 37918, 865-688-8601, 
shriver51@aol.com 
English School of Leaders—Lois Schering, 1505 Cavalier Dr., Maryville, 37803 865-681-7858, 
schering4@aol.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Alicia Mora, 309 Kilgore St. Athens, TN 37303, Cell 
423-368-5310, ALEXM2005@univision.com 
Co-Spanish School of Leaders—Erasmo Hernandez, 803 Northside Dr., Athens, 
TN, 37303, Cell, 423-507-7568, Home 423-507-7311, erasmohernandezb@hotmail.com 
Treasurer—Debra Ferreri, 1321 Parker Ave. SW., Cleveland, 37311 423-472-2461, bam-
bilynn2@bellsouth.net 
Secretary—Kay Sheldon, 144 Dudala Way, Loudon, 37774 865-458-8510, kayshel-
don@bellsouth.net 
Music—Judy Holt, 10 Flamingo Ct., Johnson City, TN 37601, 423-767-6394, jjholt@charter.net 

Assistants to the SecretariatAssistants to the SecretariatAssistants to the SecretariatAssistants to the Secretariat 
Coordinator Parish Representatives—Bob Ketteringham, 3437 Bentwood Dr. Kodak, TN, 
37764, 865-933-5486, bobbykett@yahoo.com 

Group Reunion Rep.-- Peter Ulmer 11509 Ivy, Knoxville, TN.37934(865) 548-6508  
Webmaster—Robb Morris, 4209 Whitlow Ave, Knoxville, 37919, 865-637-1689, 
robert@morris.net 
Co-ordinator School of Leaders—Jim Holt, 11 Flamingo Court, Johnson City, 37601, 423-282-
1616, jjholt@chartertn.net 

Coordinator Palanca—Velma Burke, 3697 Miser, Louisville, TN 37777, (865-)983-2812 , 
velma_burke@yahoo.com 
Editor, Rooster Crows—Carol Rummel, 3007 Pueblo Drive, Crossville, 38572 931-788-1019, 
cartalks@frontiernet.net 
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 Please update your email addresses and send them to Velma Burke at 
velma_burke@yahoo.com .  We have noticed that many of our current email addresses 
are out of date and we need to be able to contact you with important information from time 
to time.  Stay in the loop and get all pertinent emails by forwarding a note to Velma today.  You have mail!!You have mail!!You have mail!!You have mail!!    


